
                   Social Committee General Meeting –January 9, 2023 

Members Present:  Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Rhonda Galvin, Enid Lobel, Debbie McDowell, Donna Varvaris, Millie 
Wallace Board Member:  Bill Schalleur. 

Mary Phelps called the meeting to order at 7:02p.m. 

Approval of minutes— Cassie D. made a motion to approve the November 14, 2022 minutes. Enid L. seconded the 
motion, and it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report— Cassie D. said the November 30, 2022 account balance was $15,078.71 less the Good Neighbor 
fund of $1,373.02 for a net balance of $13,705.69.  On December 31, 2022, the account balance was $3,888.40 less the 
Good Neighbor fund of $1,373.02 for a net balance of $2,515.38. The holiday party produced higher than normal 
November receipts and higher than normal December expenses. 

Activity Reports- 

 Just 151 residents signed up for the December 4 RAP Holiday Dinner Dance. This figure was down 18 from 2021 
and was the lowest number since its inception. Kathy Flaherty said feedback was generally favorable, but some 
guests did not commit to returning in 2023. 

 Over forty people enjoyed themselves at the Regency Hills New Year’s Eve Party. Guests commented on the 
variety and lovely displays. 

Upcoming Events- 

 Debbie McDowell said that Bravo Bagels and Dunkin Donuts would be served at the January 13 Coffee in the 
Clubhouse. 

 Regency Hills Cocktail Parties will be held on February 11 and April 15. 
 The next Sloan Cocktail Reception will take place on March 26. 
 Enid Lobel said the RAP Community Passover Seder would be held on April 12. Everyone is invited. 
 Ray Buckley said the Phillies Bus Trip is scheduled for May 24. Tickets will go on sale in April and attendees will 

travel in a Klein Transportation bus. 

CAB Liaison-Bill Schalleur stated there was a surplus in the Camco year-end results. He said he was working on cash 
management for the roof reserve disbursement. He also asked residents to consider joining the board. 

Discussion- 

 Donna Varvaris explained she believed it was not feasible to hold the Progressive Dinner in October. She stated 
that she would not chair the committee, and it was not clear who would take over. Some committee members 
were in Florida and others had resigned. Kathy Flaherty said that the community might expect an annual 125-
150 holiday party attendance. At one time, over 200 people came to the party; however, the prices were lower 
because Toll Brothers subsidized the event. 

 Mary said it was not necessary to worry about the best if used by dates on the coffee and tea supplies.   
 Jeanie Kunz and Lea Tyler are going to coordinate the In-house Speaker Series. 
 Ray Buckley said the 2023 Veteran’s Day commemoration would take place at the gazebo, weather permitting. 

Since there was no further business, Donna V. made a motion to adjourn.  Millie W. seconded, and the motion passed. 
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


